EDITION I#

PARK BEACH SURF LIFESAVING CLUB



NEWSLETTER

Price 30 cents Per Annum

"VOICE OF THE SEA HORSE"

VOLUME 1

SEPTEMBER, 1967.

Well Club members here it is the first issue of our new Newsletter. Might I make a suggestion, keep these in a folder and then you will know what's going on within and about the Club. It will keep you up-to-date on everything. If you ever have any news for me don't hesitate to get in touch with me as I'll print anything. As you know our Annual Meetings been held and we had a record turn up, so this looks like being <u>OUR YEAR</u>. We have quite a few events coming up so will list them in date order with details.

- DON'T FORGET TO CONSULT THE NOTICE BOARD.
 (On side wall of old Arcadia Hotal Bookmakers Lane).
- 2. BIG WORK WEEK-END

Saturday 7th/Sunday 8th October. Come on fellows let's get stuck into it.

3. CABARET

Held by Ladies Auxiliary - Valern Hotel - Saturday 14th October.

4. FOOTBALL MATCH

Vs Clifton Beach at Lindisfarne 2 p.m. Sunday 15th. Contact Gil Oakes if any gueries.

5. CHRIS WOODWARDS 21ST BIRTHDAY PARTY

Park Beach Saturday 21st October - 7 p.m. - Bring your own glass and girl friend.



"VOICE OF THE SEA HORSE"

6. ANNUAL DINNER - STATE CENTRE

Waratah Hotel - Saturday 28th October - \$3.00 per head Let's be well represented at this - Contact ME at 76951 or Noel Sargent at the same number if you would like to go.

7. TEST SWIMS

The Captain, Gil Oakes, requests that all Club members complete their swim of 440 yards by December. The time limit is 9 minutes or under (Remember this is compulsory)

8. INSTRUCTORS

Any member wishing to become an instructor please contact Chief Instructor Peter Lanzlinger who will arrange a squad for you.

9. BOAT CREWS

Contact the Boat Captain (Eoin McDonald) 76951 if you want to become a champion surf boat rower for the 1967/68 season.

10. R. &. R.

If you want to become a "blue-ribboned champion" please contact Peter Lanzlinger our Chief Instructor if you want to train for an R. &. R. Team.

11. MEMBERS WHO HAVEN'T AS YET PAID THEIR SUBS ARE REQUEST-ED TO DO SO - CONTACT Dennis Cole (Our Treasurer)

Well members that's all for this time - More news for you next edition.

Kindest Regards,

Eoin S. McDonald

HONORARY SECRETARY